
West Berkshire CAB  Oil Syndicate Survey

Lanie’s oil group : Hampstead Marshall 

Organiser: Lanie Allen      Number of households in membership: 400
Background

This oil consortium was established 6 years ago in July 2005 by Lanie Allen. It began in the village of Hampstead Marshall which is to the West of Hungerford. There are now 400 households in membership from the surrounding villages and further afield. The organiser told us that the oil consortium has grown over the past six years through publicity in Parish magazines, local events and through word of mouth.  An article in the local newspaper about oil supplies last year’s heavy snow-fall, gave the oil consortia unsought publicity and they received many more enquiries about membership. 

Communicating  with members 

The organiser told us that she sends out a newsletter once a month by e-mail. She phones those customers who are not on email. Information is also given out at community events and local markets. Lanie charges £10 per year to cover her administration costs.

Minimum order and payment methods

Customers have to commit to a minimum order of 500 litres. Only oil one company insists on immediate payment, most companies usually insist that customers pay for their order within 10 days. 

How suppliers are chosen

· Lanie decides which companies to use based on the cheapest price and a guaranteed delivery date.  She orders approximately 70,000 litres per month, (though this amount doubles at Christmas) and calculated that last year she ordered more than a million litres of oil. In the six years of the oil club’s operation, the price of heating oil has doubled. In 2005, the price was 23p per litre and this Christmas the price was 60 p per litre.  In December 2010, one customer was so concerned about the bad weather, that she ordered the oil independently of the club, but was charged 95p a litre.  

·  Oil consortia help members keep their oil costs down and the coordination of orders and deliveries also reduces the number of tanker journeys though rural villages.
Top tips for setting up a consortia

Lanie has been approached by other villages  planning to set up their own oil consortium. Her top tips are:

· It takes a great deal of commitment to run an oil club and the person running it should be organised and not be panicked easily.  

· Keep the oil club small and of a manageable size therefore she would not advertise an oil club in a local newspaper but stick to Parish magazines.  
· If  your ordering system is on a computer, consider keeping back-up hard copies in case your computer system crashes  (Lanie keeps a card index as back-up).  
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